ROBINSON & COLE

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

June 15, 2010

Via Electronic and Regular Mail

S. Derek Phelps **Executive Director** Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Docket No. 389 Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless and Message Center Management for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the Construction, Maintenance and Operation of a Telecommunications Facility at One of Two Locations off Dayton Road, Glastonbury, Connecticut

Dear Mr. Phelps:

I write on behalf of the co-applicants, Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless ("Cellco") and Message Center Management, Inc. to formerly withdraw, without prejudice, the above-referenced Siting Council application. As stated in previous correspondence, Message Center Management does intend to proceed with the above-referenced application in the near future.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

Law Offices

BOSTON

PROVIDENCE

HARTFORD

NEW LONDON

STAMFORD

WHITE PLAINS

NEW YORK CITY

ALBANY

SARASOTA

www.rc.com

Copy to:

Michele Kababik Sandy M. Carter Chris Fisher, Esq. Chris Gelinas

10462198-v1